
 

Appendix 4 

 

Borrowing in advance of need 

 

Borrowing is primarily required to finance the council’s capital expenditure programme 

and is long term in nature.  Views of interest rate movements and moreover rising 

interest rate risk must be managed.  This may result in borrowing in advance of need to 

secure long term finance on advantageous terms and reduce financing risk when 

capital will be required. 

 

The Council will not borrow more than or in advance of its needs purely in order to profit 

from the investment of the extra sums borrowed. Any decision to borrow in advance will 

be within forward approved Capital Financing Requirement estimates, and will be 

considered carefully to ensure that value for money can be demonstrated and that the 

Council can ensure the security of such funds.  

 

There are attendant risks associated with investments but the council has taken 

measures to substantially reduce the level of credit risk from holding investments and 

manage the carry cost (the difference between borrowing costs and investment yield)  

 

Officers will monitor the interest rate market and adopt a pragmatic approach to 

changing circumstances. Risks associated with any borrowing in advance activity will 

be subject to proper appraisal and subsequent reporting through the mid-year or annual 

reporting mechanism  


